Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo, Inc. WIC Program
Electronic Breast Pump for Pregnant and Parenting Teens at Aurora High School
Memorandum of Understanding
Between: Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo, Inc. WIC Program and Aurora High School

Background: Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo, Inc. WIC program would like to work in conjunction with
Aurora High School to assist pregnant and parenting teens with their needs in support of breastfeeding.
The WIC program intends to identify and build relationships with Title IX coordinators within the high
school district to support teen moms in their decision to breastfeed and need to pump in school
designated area.

Purpose: The goal of this agreement is to ensure that pregnant and parenting students are supported in
their decision to breastfeed their infant(s) when returning to school. To meet this goal, the school
district and WIC Program will coordinate efforts in applying a referral system for pregnant and parenting
teens by offering breastfeeding support through the WIC Program along with providing access to a
hospital grade electric breast pump, to express breast milk while on campus. The referral system
between both parties will be implemented for the wellbeing of the student to receive the benefits of the
WIC program and its breastfeeding services.

Aurora High School Agrees to:

1.) Store hospital grade electric breast pump in a secure designated area.

2.) Ensure that the hospital grade electric breast pump remains on campus.

3.) Allow pregnant and parenting teens to have access to the pump as necessary to extract milk.
4.) Provide a private sanitary area for pumping.

5.) Provide WIC educational materials.

6.) Refer pregnant and parenting teens to WIC for pump supplies and breastfeeding support.

Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo, Inc . WIC Program Agrees to:

1.) Provide one hospital grade electric breast pump per campus.

2.) Provide a personal accessory kit per referred individual (must be WIC participant).
3.) Provide WIC educational materials.

4.) Serve as a resource and provide breastfeeding assistance and support.

5.) Be responsible for maintaining sanitation and service of the breast pumps.

6.) Coordinate the referral system.

Both Parties Agree to:

1.) The term of this MOU shall be from September 1, 2019 to August 31, 2020
2.) That the pump(s) provided is/are Ameda Elite breast pump with serial number: 05090027
3.) Remain in contact with one another addressing any needs or concerns to come.



Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo contact: Kayla Estrada 7603-344-9606 or 442-226-1982
email address: Kaylae@cdsdp.org

Aurora High School contact: Dennis Price 760-768-3888
email address: Dprice@cusdk12.org

4.) Support the pregnant and parenting teen fully with her needs along with supporting her

preference of choosing breast milk as primary method of feeding.
5.) Apply the established referral system.

Both Parties confirm their acceptance of this Memorandum of Understanding by signing below:

Superintendent Yvonne Bell, CEO

Title IX coordinator Regional Breastfeeding Liaison

WIC Director



